From: Sherry Strub <sastrub@wctc.net>
Sent: Wednesday, March 17, 2010 5:58 PM
To: secretary <secretary@CFTC.gov>

**Subject:** Regulation of Retail Forex

Dear Mr. Stawick:

I am writing to ask that you keep the current leverage of forex accounts.

If leverage is reduced to 10:1, myself and others will go offshore to find accounts with competitive leverage rates. A reduction in leverage would all but eliminate "average" forex investors in the United States.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

**Sherry Strub**